
 

 

                MIDDLESEX-LONDON HEALTH UNIT 

 

                                  REPORT NO. 009-19 

 
 

TO:  Chair and Members of the Board of Health 
 

FROM: Christopher Mackie, Medical Officer of Health / CEO 
 

DATE:  2019 February 21 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

RELOCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING – FEBRUARY 5, 2019 
 

The Relocation Advisory Committee (RAC) met at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, February 5, 2019. A summary 

of the Committee’s discussions can be found in the draft minutes. 

 

Reports 
Recommendations for Information and the 

Board of Health’s Consideration 

Demolition Update January 

2019  

(Report No. 001-19RAC) 

That the Relocation Advisory Committee recommend that the 

Board of Health receive Report No. 001-19RAC re: “Location 

Project – Demolition Update January 2019” for information. 
 

Floor Plan – Final Draft 

(Report No. 002-19RAC) 

That the Relocation Advisory Committee receive Report No.  

002-19RAC re: “Floor Plan – Final Draft” for information. 
 

 

 

The next RAC meeting will be called when required. 

 

This report was prepared by the Office of the Medical Officer of Health. 

 

 

 

 
Christopher Mackie, MD, MHSc, CCFP, FRCPC 

Medical Officer of Health / CEO 

 

 

http://www.healthunit.com/february-5-2019-rac-meeting-minutes
https://www.healthunit.com/uploads/2019-02-05-2019-report-001-19-rac.pdf
https://www.healthunit.com/uploads/2019-02-05-2019-report-002-19-rac.pdf

